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BSC Report and Recommendations
 

“Structuring Labor‐Management Participation in
 
Research Partnerships: Request for Analysis and
 

Recommendations”
 

Report Delivered to NIOSH Director Sept 2013
 

NIOSH Director appointed a NIOSH Workgroup
 
to address the BSC Recommendations
 

on Sept 30, 2013
 



 

 
   
   

 
   

 

   
 
   
   
   

 

Workgroup Members
 

•	 Margaret Kitt (Chair)
 
•	 Jeff Welsh (OMSHR)
 
•	 Cammie Menendez 
(DSR) 

•	 Eileen Storey (DRDS)
 
•	 Kristin Cummings 
(DRDS) 

•	 Todd Niemeier (EID)
 

• Doug Trout (DSHEFS)
 
•	 Jim Kesner (DART) 
•	 Ryan Hill (OD) 
• Jennifer Lincoln (APO)
 
• Eddie Sinkule (NPPTL)
 
•	 Bill Kojola (CTR) 



   

             
           
               
               

       

Recommendation #1:
 

NIOSH researchers involved in the Toyota study
 
should conduct a “follow‐back” survey of
 
workers at the completion of the project to
 
obtain feedback on the issues of barriers to
 
participation and communication of findings
 



   

           
         
               

         
       

       
           

Recommendation #2:
 

NIOSH should conduct follow‐back surveys in 
selected union and non‐union field/intervention 
studies to collect information on the views of 

workers, and union representatives in 
workplaces where employees are 

represented….NIOSH policies should be 
developed to address identified problems and 

successes 



   

         
           
       

Recommendation #3: 

In circumstances where NIOSH researchers 
believe it appropriate, they should use worker‐

guided or worker‐participatory research 
methods… 



   

               
           

             
            
           
       
         

           

Recommendation #4:
 

The NIOSH IRB is encouraged to continue, and 
strengthen, its evaluation of the potential 

economic and social consequences that may be 
connected to research proposals it reviews. 

Particular focus should include examination of 
barriers to participation...and ensuring 

confidentiality is upheld…IRB should secure 
expertise it needs to accomplish this objective 



   

           
             

               
       

           
           

             

Recommendation #5:
 

Where employee participation is sought, NIOSH 
researchers should be made aware of and 

receive education on the provisions of the NLRA 
that govern labor‐management relationships, 
including Section 8(a)(2) that prohibits an 

employer from dominating or interfering with 
the formation or administration of a labor 

organization 



   

       
         
           
         

Recommendation #6:
 

For intervention studies…NIOSH researchers
 
should consider mechanisms to monitor
 
progress of the study, including outside
 
monitoring experts or a safety committee
 



   

               
           
               

     

Recommendation #7:
 

NIOSH should develop a new policy or guideline 
document that addresses the communication of 
results of all studies where the research was 
conducted….should include dissemination 

approaches 
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Recommendation #8:
 

NIOSH should consider developing some general
 
criteria or guidelines for minimum elements that
 

must be contained in a letter of agreement
 
beyond that of an employer demonstrating its
 
good intention to participate in the study. The
 
letter might contain elements such as stating 
that employee participation is voluntary, 

employees can withdraw from participation at 
any time, and confidentiality will be maintained 



   

               
           

             
           
           

Recommendation #9:
 

In one year from the adoption of these
 
recommendations, NIOSH should report back to
 
the BSC on progress and thereafter periodically
 
report on issues related to labor‐management
 
structures that impact outcomes and employee
 

participation
 


